
 
 
 
To: University Police 
 
From: Marty Williamson, Chief 
 
Subj: Service-Pedestrian Road Policy 
 
Date: February 25, 2011 
 
Directive 11-3 
 
Please see attached Policy and letter to the Campus explaining the new policy and procedure. 
I also updated the campus on many of the changes in parking and traffic flow we have made in the 
recent months. Since we have a policy now in place we will be tasked with enforcement based on the 
following: 
 
Until further notice, do not cite CSUB vehicles for driving on the Bike Path. We are in the process of 
adding a shoulder on the path to allow CSUB service vehicles to drive beside the path. However, if 
you observe any CSUB vehicle driving in a dangerous fashion on or around the bike path please 
identify the driver and vehicle if possible and through the chain send me the information. I will 
handle at an administration level for now. If it is a service type vehicle I will leave at your discretion 
with the thought, if it can be handled at an administrative level let me know right away.  
 
The “red brick road” is now officially addressed in the policy. If you see someone driving or parked 
on the road that does not meet the new policy, please do the same procedure as above.  
 
With the new parking changes we will now limit the exceptions we make to the parking regulations 
on this campus. I am asking the Sergeants to come up with a protocol to determine at what level 
exceptions to parking regulations will be made for day to day operations.  
 
I will expect each of us at UPD to follow the new policy.  


